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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - JUNE 16, 2003 

AWARD OF TENDER T03-090 
STREET LIGHTING INSTALLATION 
MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE AND RUTHERFORD ROAD 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public works in consultation with the Director of 
Purchasing Services  and the Director of Reserves and Investments recommends: 
 
1) That Tender T03-090 for the Street Lighting Installation on Major Mackenzie Drive and 

Rutherford Road be awarded to Fellmore Electrical Contractors Limited in the amount of 
$110,508.47, plus G.S.T.; 

 
2) That a contingency allowance of $15,000 be approved, within which the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works or his designate is authorized to approve amendments to 
the contract; and 

 
3) That the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to sign the necessary documents. 

Purpose 

Council approve the award of Contract T03-090. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The work covered by this tender (Capital Project No. 1247-0-02) includes the installation of street 
lighting on Major Mackenzie Drive from Jane Street to the Civic Centre and on Rutherford Road 
from Westburne Drive to Confederation Parkway.  (See Attachment No. 1). 
 
Tenders closed for this project on Wednesday, May 28, 2003, and the following bids were 
received: 
 
Contractor       Total Bid Amount  
        (excluding G.S.T.) 
 
Fellmore Electrical Contractors Ltd.    $110,508.47 
E.C. Power & Lighting Ltd.     $123,779.58 
Langley Utilities Contracting     $130,774.63 * 
AGI Traffic Technology      $142,578.30 
Guild Electric Ltd.      $144,489.25 
Stacey Electric Company     $147,851.30 
A & W High Voltage Contracting Ltd.    $156,216.50 
Pine Valley Ent. Inc.      $174,972.00 
Metric Utilities Ltd.      $186,834.00 
 
* Corrected for arithmetic error. 
 
The City’s design engineering firm, SNC Lavalin Engineers & Constructors Inc. has reviewed and 
assessed the bids and is satisfied that Fellmore Electrical Contractors Limited is deemed qualified 
to successfully complete this project. 
 
The estimated cost of this project including a contingency allowance and applicable taxes is 
$160,000.00 and is calculated as follows: 
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Fellmore Electrical Contractors Ltd. (excluding G.S.T.)  $110,508.47 
Pre-Engineering and Design (excluding G.S.T.)   $  23,710.00 
Contingency Allowance (10%)     $  15,000.00 
G.S.T. (3%)       $    4,476.55 
Treasury Administration (3%)     $    4,610.85 
Total        $158,305.87 
 
Rounded       $160,000.00 
 
There are sufficient funds in the approved Capital Budget to cover the above expenditures. 

Conclusion 

Fellmore Electrical Contractors Limited has done similar work for the City in the past with 
satisfactory results and sufficient funding is available to complete this project.  Therefore, staff 
recommend that this contract be awarded to Fellmore Electrical Contractors Limited. 

Attachments 

1.  Location Map 

Report prepared by: 

Pat Marcantonio, C.E.T. – Senior Engineering Assistant, ext. 3111 
Tom Ungar, P. Eng. – Design Engineer, ext. 3110 
Dan Stevens, P. Eng. – Manager of Engineering/Construction Services, ext. 3101 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works 
 
PM:mc 
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